
MINUTES OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE WVCA HALL

ON WEDNESDAY 27th SEPTEMBER 2023
Present:
Cllrs: N Kirk (Chair), S Bangham, S Bryant, M Dury, P O’Leary 

& S Dyer (Clerk)
FIN/23/13
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION



None. 

FIN/23/14
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Clerk gave an apology from Cllr V Perry who is unwell.   
FIN/23/15
TO RECEIVE ANY DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS UNDER WHITCHURCH VILLAGE COUNCILS CODE OF CONDUCT

 (ADOPTED ON 7th NOVEMBER 2012)

Cllr S Bangham declared an interest in agenda item 8. To consider grant applications for 107th Bristol (Whitchurch) Scout Group as he is a volunteer for the scouts. 
FIN/23/16
TO RECEIVE, CONSIDER AND GRANT ANY DISPENSATIONS 


(FOR DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS)

None. 
FIN/23/17
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE FINANCE MEETING HELD ON 18th JANUARY 2023

It was resolved that the minutes dated 18th January 2023, previously circulated, were a true record of the above meeting and they were signed accordingly by N Kirk (Chairman). 
FIN/23/18
TO CHECK THE BUDGET FIGURES TO DATE AND AGREE ANY ADMENDMENTS REQUIRED AND NOTE THE ACCOUNT BALANCES

The budget figures for the first six months were checked and found to be in order. It was resolved that no adjustments are required at present. The account balances were noted. 
FIN/23/19
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON CiL FUNDS HELD AND CONSIDER ITEMS THIS CAN BE SPENT ON 

The Clerk advised the amount and dates on which some of the funds need to be spent. 

It was agreed to recommend that CiL funds are spent on adult gym equipment, update the flooring around the table tennis table, so it can be used in all weather & a wooden trail at the Playpark. 

Also to consider funding an electric machine to roll up the bowling mats for the indoor bowling club, held in Whitchurch Village Community Centre. 


Representatives to be invited to the next full Council meeting to explain this further.

It was also agreed that the Whitchurch Village Community Centre is in need of some updates in the future & CiL funds could be spent on this. 
Councillor S Bangham took no part in considering the grant application from 107th Bristol (Whitchurch) Scout Group. 
FIN/23/20
TO CONSIDER GRANT APPLICATIONS FROM ST NICHOLAS 
PRE-SCHOOL, 107th BRISTOL (WHITCHURCH) SCOUT GROUP & B&NES AGE UK 

The grant applications received were considered and the following recommendations agreed:-


St Nicholas Pre-school - a grant of £500.00 towards new toys and resources for the three groups they run. 

CiL funds will be used for this grant, as it is run as a charity and is an educational setting available to residents. 

107th Bristol (Whitchurch) Scout Group - a grant of £500.00 will be awarded towards the cost of new pipes installed in the scout hut due to water leaks from a frozen heating system. 

B&NES Age UK – a grant of £250.00 to support older adults in the community and provide them with the support they need to age well. 
FIN/23/21
TO REVIEW THE FINANCIAL REGULATIONS AND RECOMMEND ANY AMENDMENTS 

The Financial Regulations were reviewed and it was resolved to recommend amending the threshold for the Public Contracts Regulation 2015 to £30,000 as per advice note (SI 2022/1390). 
FIN/23/22
TO NOTE THE LAUNCH OF UNITY BANK NEW POST OFFICE COUNTER SERVICE


The launch of this service from August 2023 was noted. Unity Trust had previously given notice that from July customers would no longer be able to deposit cash at the Post Office. 

FIN/23/23
TO CONSIDER AVON PENSION FUND SCHEME EMPLOYER CONSULTATION ON DEATH IN SERVICE CAPTIVE INSURANCE AND AGREE A RESPONSE


The new Avon Pension Fund death in service arrangement to implement a captive insurance arrangement, was noted. 
FIN/23/24
TO NOTE THE LGPS REVIEW AND IMPLEMTENTATION OF REVISED FACTORS IMPACTING EMPLOYER PENSION STRAIN COSTS

It was noted that Avon Pension Fund will continue to keep the situation regarding this under review. 
FIN/23/25
TO NOTE THE CONCLUSION OF ANNUAL REVIEW FOR THE 2022-2023 AUDIT


The Clerk advised that the External Audit for 2022/2023 is now complete and the relevant documents placed on the website and noticeboard as required.  
The Chairman thanked the Councillors for their attendance and input, the meeting

closed at 8.30.p.m.
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